BARDSEY PARISH COUNCIL 

6446

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON APRIL 26TH 2012 
Chairman’s Welcome Cllr Stentiford welcomed a small number of residents                  to the Annual Parish Meeting 
 Apologies for absence Apologies were received from Cllr Tatman.
 Minutes of 2011 APM  Copies of these were circulated to all present. It was then proposed Cllr Bradford,  seconded  Cllr Flockton,and agreed unanimously that these were a true record. The Minutes were then signed by the Chairman. 

Police Reports from PC Sue Broadwell and Inspector Paul Dwyer  
PC Sue Broadwell presented the crime figures for Bardsey in the last year. She reported:-10 burglaries of dwellings, 2 burglaries other, 6 criminal damage offences, 1 money laundering , 1 public order, 1 robbery, 1 theft from person, 4 thefts from vehicles, 5 thefts non specific = 31 crimes, as opposed to 40 crimes in the previous year. 
Inspector Dwyer said that this was a low crime area, although subjected to targeting from outsiders aiming at easy thefts. He was conducting a drive to reduce burglaries and to give extra support to communities  via PCSOs. Bicycle theft is being targeted and increasing use made of the SID device to deter speeding motorists. Additional patrol of villages in the Christmas period in the area have been funded by the Leeds NE Outer Area Committee. There has been some improvement to the parking problem at the school .In spite of burglaries being more prevalent the closer a village is to the centre of Leeds, the number of these has been reduced considerably. He personally will guarantee to attend to all messages passed to him from PCSO reports from the villages.
The Inspector was asked about the problem of camping in Hetchell Woods and the aggression often experienced from those confronted. He replied that camping was not a criminal offence. 

He was also asked about the truth in the rumour that the speed limit is likely to be reduced on the A58. The Inspector said that in general the Police will follow the wishes of the public, but in assessing speed limits on A roads consideration has to be given to the accident rate, and the balance between motorists from outside the area needing to travel fast through an area, and the wishes for safety of local people. 
 Report from Chairman  on  Work carried out by Parish Council during 20011-12 and Outline of Future Plans. 
The Chairman welcomed new /old members to the Parish Council – Cllrs Frankland and Hoyland who had both served earlier on the PC, and newcomer Cllr Bosomworth ,and took the opportunity to thank all Cllrs and the Clerk  for their support during the year.  He went on to report on an interesting year, though rather an anti climax after the previous one which had seen the opening of the new Sports Clubhouse and the new playground. The workload had nevertheless been high on the small band of volunteers. The new outdoor Table Tennis Table has been installed, and some progress made on obtaining a new footpath to the Congreves from Parkfield. Highways have been kept on their toes, litter picked up around the village ,and flower tubs and beds planted. Much of this has been reported in the newsletter/ website. 
The major project is coming to grips with the Neighbourhood Plan (NP).
· Discussion commenced in the Parish Council in the summer of 2011.

· A working group from the Council was formed in the autumn to move things on

· A meeting of residents was held in March, attended by around 150 residents, 60 of whom then volunteered their services.
· A steering committee of 10 has been set up, formed from the list, with 4 sub groups drawn from the volunteers. 

· The first meeting was held on April 17th, and subsequent meetings are to take place monthly, and will be open to all village residents. 
· The group is looking closely at possible housing development sites in the village, and following the next meeting, will be putting out a questionnaire on a range of issues. 

Financial Report from the Clerk  The Clerk reported that the Council had lived within its means during 2011 – 12, with Receipts exceeding Expenses. It had nevertheless been considered wise to continue with the policy of making a small increase in the Precept but only a fractional amount  this year from £28,500 to £30,000. There had been no major projects. The only items of capital expenditure had been a new noticeboard at Keswick Lane near the Sports Club, to be shared by BSC and BPC, and the replacement seat at West Well on Rigton Bank.  Although we have finished the year with a larger surplus than at the start,  there may still be need for some extra fund raising from residents if we find the need to make use of consultants when finalising our Neighbourhood Plan. 
Report by Cllr Frankland on Planning Cllr Frankland reported that the Council had dealt with 32 planning applications during the year. Most of these we had made no objection to, sometimes  making comments. There had been approximately 6 to which we had objected and he supplied details of the more controversial ones. He was pleased to report that the application made jointly by BPC and BSC for security lighting for the playground and sports clubhouse had finally been approved. 
Report by Cllr Frankland on the Web site. Cllr Frankland said that the website is well used, getting 600 – 700 hits in a month from world wide destinations. There is steady interest in the Blog which he expects will get further use when serious work commences on the NP. 
The newsletter is now sent out electronically to 154 recipients – a truly worldwide service. 

Report by Cllr Hoyland on Highways. Cllr Hoyland reported on a very busy year.
· Work completed from previous year- pavement re-surfacing at Bank Top, Moorland Posts installed on Mill Lane ,and SID checks carried out by Police on Keswick Lane.                                                                                                             Matters   raised and taken up during past year and planned to be implemented this year:-
· Church Lane,- Section of Footpath to be renewed, and Carriageway on  Church Lane,  Tithe Barn Lane and Smithy Lane  scheduled for re-surfacing during summer.

· Grange Close – Re-surfacing of Footpath and ashphalting of Carriageway   scheduled for summer. 
· Keswick Lane hand rail – replacement rail likely soon.

· Cornmill Ginnel – Lockable Bollards promised. 

· Keswick Lane/ Blacksmith’s Field Footpath – Promises of dropped kerb from footpath, carriageway markings, and possibly a permanent sign for motorists, in response to request for greater safety when crossing from footpath to Woodacre Crescent. 
· Wike Lane - Solutions being sought to make for better safety for pedestrians crossing from Wike Lane to Gateon House Lane.  

Account by Cllr Bosomworth on impressions of his first year as a member of Bardsey Parish Council. Commencing with his reasons for choosing to live in Bardsey , Cllr Bosomworth went on to explain that he had decided to join the PC with the idea of putting something back into the community. He considers the Council to be  predominantly middle class and middle aged, and  as an institution to have  many responsibilities (26 in total) but very little power. An example is Planning ,where the PC may submit comments on applications submitted to them but LCC is not obliged to take account of them. Although attendance at meetings is only a  monthly requirement, keeping up with the level of e mail traffic can  be onerous for a none retired ,member of the Council . Being on the PC at the present time, however, is challenging, as we have the opportunity, through a Neighbourhood Plan, to shape Bardsey as we would like it. He will remain on the Council for the time being.  

 Neighbourhood Planning – Chairman and Questions from Residents 
The Chairman reported that there would be a separate page on the website providing an overview of the NP, updated monthly. The meetings of the Steering Group will be open to all ,and residents will be able to make comments at the start of meetings but will not be able to take decisions. It has recently been learnt that LCC in its Spatial Planning Strategy has a concept of the number of new houses each area should take, and it is hoped to learn details of this. LCC has been required to comply with Government Policy in following the targets set out for new housing. One issue, other than Housing, which the Steering Group is considering is the school, and whether by 2028 the present build will be fit for the purpose. Affordable housing is another issue to ensure that our children can afford to live here. Changes to Green belt policy may be made. Concerning residents living in the “disputed” area of the village being asked their views on the boundary by Scarcroft PC, the Chairman confirmed that Bardsey PC will also write to those residents. 
A question was also raised about whether the PC was consulted in relation to a condition applying to a recent planning application. This referred to 16a Church Drive where the application to build a house in the garden of another was rejected by residents and by LCC ,but allowed on appeal by the Inspectorate. A condition that the driveway to the 5(now 6) properties opening off it, appears to have been withdrawn. The Chairman and Cllrs present confirmed that they had not been consulted on this, as was their right, and agreed to look into the matter. 
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